WELSH ST DONATS COMMUNITY COUNCIL CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANDDWUDD

www.welshstdonats.co.uk
OCTOBER 2018

FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR MICHAEL MORGAN: Our County Councillor requested that all incidences of fly-tipping should be reported either to the Community Council or direct to the Vale Council through C1V. He was also aware that the two black bag system was causing some confusion in his Ward and would be reporting back to the Vale Council on this. He stated that the Vale Council would be reviewing the current system of dog fouling fines. Regarding the proposals for the M4 Link, Michael Morgan had nothing further to report but commented that the Vale Council was aware of general discontent with the consultation process.

COMMUNITY SPEED WATCH SCHEME. We have had confirmation from the Police that the scheme could be set up in Welsh St Donats village where there is a 30mph speed limit. It will require a minimum of four volunteers who would have to complete a personal application. If you are interested or would like further details, please get in touch with me.

POLICE REPORT: There were three reported crimes in the area, a non dwelling burglary at a stable where horse tack and bridles were taken, threats to cause harm in a road rage incident in Sandy Lane following a traffic collision (no further action) and theft at a fruit farm (investigation on going.

Community Councillors would like to urge residents to report all thefts, vehicle events in the lanes and any other incidents, however trivial, to the SW Police (101) so the Police have a full and clear picture of events taking place in the Community Council area. It would be helpful to have these incidents reported to the Clerk for the same reason.

FINANCE: Allan Williams was paid for cutting the grass in August (£265.00) and Data Protection Registration fees (£40.00) were paid.

The Audit for the accounts 17-18 is complete and the Auditor General for Wales' Audit Certificate and Report have been issued. Comments made by the Auditor were noted by the Community Council and Clerk. The Report and Certificate are available for inspection by contacting the Clerk

SUPER FAST BROADBAND: For those as yet unable to connect or order fibre, there is a glimmer of hope. Several residents in the area have had success by contacting the CEO of OpenReach clive.selley@openreach.co.uk who then passed on any request to the relevant department. The process from original contact to fibre being delivered to the house was, in the case of your Clerk, several months, but others have been luckier waiting only a couple of weeks.

PLANNING: Applications were received from 2, Tair Onen, St. Hilary (18/00605/FUL) and 18/00940/FUL 16 Tair Onen and comments forwarded to the Vale Council

Our next meeting is on 2nd October. Agenda will be displayed on the notice boards and website at least three clear days before the meeting. Residents are welcome and have the opportunity to speak to Councillors regarding any items on the agenda at the start of the meeting. If you have something you would like to raise with the Council, please email or write to the Clerk at least seven days before the meeting so it can be included in the agenda. The website has further information about the Community Council. Please be a frequent visitor.

Victoria Pearce, Clerk <u>clerkwsd@gmail.com</u> 01446 774833